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Item 8.01.      Other Events. 
 
On December 15, 2006 NeoStem, Inc. (the "Company" or "NeoStem") entered into a 
five year agreement with HemaCare Corporation ("HemaCare") pursuant to which 
HemaCare will provide NeoStem with collection services for the procurement of 
adult stem cells from peripheral blood for the purpose of long-term storage. 
HemaCare will provide services consisting of apheresis services for the 
collection of adult stem cells from peripheral blood for long-term storage and 
for other purposes, such as research purposes, if requested by NeoStem. These 
services will be provided at either a HemaCare facility, a NeoStem facility or a 
third party center affiliated with NeoStem, including members of NeoStem's 
Physician's Network. Additionally, under the Agreement HemaCare shall also 
provide to NeoStem standard operating procedures ("SOPs") for the collection of 
peripheral blood progenitor cells to be used by NeoStem as its own SOP and to 
keep such SOPs up to date, which may continue to be used by NeoStem for up to 
ten years following termination of the Agreement, subject to continued payment 
by NeoStem of a maintenance fee. HemaCare shall also provide NeoStem with 
assistance in training and opening other facilities, whether NeoStem owned 
facilities or a third party center affiliated with NeoStem, including members of 
NeoStem's Physician's Network. 
 
The provision of apheresis services for the collection of adult stem cells from 
peripheral blood for long term storage shall be provided to NeoStem on an 
exclusive basis during the term of the Agreement. The Company also gives to 
HemaCare the first right to negotiate an arrangement with NeoStem for the 
provision of other collection services should the Company choose to expand its 
business model. New inventions that may arise as a result of performance of the 
services shall be the sole property of NeoStem and NeoStem may seek intellectual 
property protection for such new inventions, if any. The parties further agree 
to standard confidentiality obligations during the term of the agreement and for 
three years thereafter. 
 
The Agreement is for a term of five years, subject to earlier termination by 



either party, generally upon 180 days' prior notice. 
 
NeoStem shall provide to HemaCare payment for such services as set forth in the 
Agreement, which shall be fixed for a 12 month period and may thereafter be 
increased based on mutual agreement of the parties. 
 
The services shall be provided by HemaCare in accordance with all FDA 
regulations and guidelines, licensing requirements of an jurisdiction in which 
the services are performed cGMP standards and all other applicable federal, 
state or local laws. This Agreement supersedes the terms of a prior agreement 
acquired by the Company in connection with the acquisition of its adult stem 
cell business in January 2006. 
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